


revealed that from January 1, 1986, to February 16, 1994, there were three reports of 
defective cuff assemblies that were detected during AD inspections. f 

A representative of your company has reported that, worldwide, there are about 500 
helicopters of the type addressed in the AD. The number operating in the United States and 
subject to the provisions of the AD was not known. The UH-12E helicopter is still being 
produced, and each riew helicopter is subject to the AD. 

The Safety Board is concerned that the arnount of calendar time elapsed since the 
previous inspection could have allowed corrosion to worsen and could have caused 
premature initiation of cracking and ultimate separation of the cuff in less thari 100 hours of 
operation. To reduce the possibility of a cuff separation under these conditions, the National 
Transportation Safety Board has recommended that the FAA revise Airworthiness Directive 
77-07-05 to incorporate a maximum calendar time interval between inspections of the control 
rotor blade cuff on applicable Hiller UH-12 series helicopters. 

AD 77-07-05 establishes a 6,860 hour life limit for the cuff. This means that a given 
cuff could be inspected at least 68 tirnes before it reaches its life limit. T'he Safety Board 
is concetned that this large number of removal and reinstallation cycles on the components 
increases the possibility of damage that could cause additional failures, and that this large 
number of inspections may produce complacency with regard to the inspection procedure. 
Furthermare, revision of the AD to include a calendar time interval would be expected to 
further increase the potential number of inspections of the cuff. Because of these concerns, 
the National Transportation Safety Boatd recommends that Rogerson Aircraft Corporation: 

Improve the design of the control rotor assembly cuff on UH-12 series 
helicopters to eliminate the need for the repeated inspections required by 
Airworthiriess Directive 77-07-05. (Class II, Priority Action) (A-94-79) 

The National Transportation Safety Board is an independent Federal agency with the 
statutory responsibility "...to promote transportation safety by conducting independent 
accident investigations and by formulating safety improvement recommendations" (Public 
Law 93-633). The Safety Board is vitally interested in any actions taken as a result of its 
safety recommendations and would appreciate a response from you regarding action taken 
or contemplated with respect to the recommendation in this letter. Please refer to Safe 
Recommendation A-94-79 in your reply. 

Chairman VOGT, Vice Chairman COUGHLIN, and Members LAUBER 
HAMMERSCHMIDT, and HALL concurred in this recommendation. 
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I Chairman 


